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Lake County Forest Preserves 

Finance Committee Minutes – April 4, 2019 

 

The Lake County Forest Preserve District Finance Committee met on Thursday, April 4, 2019.  The 

meeting was held at the District’s General Offices, 1899 West Winchester Road, Libertyville, Illinois. 

 

1.0 Call to order - With a quorum present, Chair Terry Wilke called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.  
 

Committee Members Present: Also Present:  

Terry Wilke, Chair Angelo Kyle, President Katherine Hamilton-Smith 

Paul Frank, Vice Chair  Judy Martini (at 1:22 pm) John Nelson 

Steve Carlson Alex Ty Kovach Randy Seebach 

Sandy Hart (at 1:05 pm) Mike Tully John Tannahill 

Ann Maine  Steve Neaman Rebekah Snyder 

Mike Rummel Mary Kann Ken Jones 

Julie Simpson  Jim Anderson Julie Gragnani 

John Wasik Jim Ballowe Matt Norton, Corporate Counsel 

Absent: Nan Buckardt  

Michael Danforth   

   

2.0 Pledge of Allegiance – Rebekah Snyder led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

3.0 Addenda to the Agenda – None   

4.0 Public Comment – None  

5.0 Executive Director Comments – Finance Director Neaman reported that the IMRF preliminary 

contribution amount has gone up from 9.96% to 11.72%, a nearly 18% increase of roughly $275,000 to 

$300,000 increase in expenses for the next budget period. The increase is due to a 4% loss in investment 

earnings last year and a reduced assumed annual earnings rate from 7.5% to 7.25%.  Mr. Neaman 

responded to questions from the committee and Executive Director Kovach continued with his report: 

 A survey being conducted by the Conservation Foundation;  

 Nearly 4,000 people attended various educational programs in March, including the Marvelocity 

exhibit at the museum; 

 Working on the process to revisit the District’s five-year objectives; 

 President Kyle authorized two fee waivers at Greenbelt:  US Minority Contractors Assn meeting, and 

a College of Lake County meeting of their vendors; 

 Photos/status of four current demolition projects; a fifth site at Fourth Lake is awaiting utility cutoffs.  

Staff responded to questions and Mr. Kovach said staff could update the committee on the status of 

building demolition next month. 

6.0 Approval of Minutes – Motion by member Rummel, second by member Hart to approve the 

minutes of the March 7, 2019 open and closed sessions.  Voice vote being had, the motion passed 

unanimously and the minutes were circulated for signatures.  

7.0 Correspondence – None  

 

 

 








